THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, April 18, 2007
Place:


Robert and Thriaya Wagner, 40 Quail Run Lane

Present:
Dennis Donahue
Rob Thompson


Jeff Olmstead 

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner


Susan True

Assoc. Members:  
Chris Argiropoulos, Laurrie Sostman

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:25 p.m. by President, Dennis Donahue.  Minutes from February 21, 2007 were approved as written; March’s Board meeting was cancelled.  The Board went into executive session to review and discuss delinquent homeowner Maintenance Fee accounts.

Treasurer’s Report
Quarterly invoices were mailed on March 31st.  As of April 17, 48% of homeowners have paid in full and their accounts are current.  There are seven homeowners who are delinquent in making payments for one or more previous quarters. All have had acceleration and penalties applied to their accounts. The total due from these accounts, including acceleration and penalties, is $9,505. 

Disbursements
Payments made since the last Treasurer’s Report on February 19 total $8,088.98. There have been no unusual or unplanned expenditures to date in 2007. 

Status of Association Finances

The current balance in the three association bank accounts is as follows:

Checking account


$13,425.53

Reserve Fund Money Market
    
    2,510.51

Cap. Expenditure Money Market
    2,510.04








$18,446.08

All association accounts are paid and current. The only outstanding liabilities are a disputed Town of Bloomfield real estate property tax bill for $2,444.96 (including interest and lien fees) and a Fire District tax of $140.00. These liabilities are being investigated.  The association is on budget in all categories through the first quarter of the year.

Annual Financial Statements
Year end 2006 financial statements have been prepared by the association’s accountant, Steven Hintz, in South Windsor. Copies were distributed to Executive Board members at April 18th board meeting.

The association’s federal tax return 1120-H has also been prepared and was filed on time (due March 15). A tax overpayment of $115 has been credited to 2007 estimated tax.

Bookkeeping Services
Brian Spooner of Bloomfield has been retained to perform bookkeeping services for the association. All homeowner’s accounts have been set-up in QuickBooks.  Mailings of the invoices were handled by the association, as is receipt and deposit of all payments received. In the future receipt of payments and deposits will be handled by the bookkeeper. The annual cost of bookkeeping services is $1,200. 

Action Item

Jeff – 
To contact Brian Spooner regarding the modification of the quarterly invoices to include 
a clause specifying the exact due date and the date late fees will be applied.

(Please refer to April’s Treasurer’s Report for detailed information)

Community Tag Sale

One homeowner from Quail Run Lane will be participating in the Spring Tag Sale, scheduled for Saturday, May 19, with a rain date of May 26th.   

Bill for Property Tax on Common Lands
Further discussions on resolving an outstanding delinquent real estate tax bill for 2003-2005 totaling $2, 444.96 which includes interest and penalties.  The town’s Tax Assessor office has been contacted and an investigation of the status of land records and tax liability is in progress

Next Meeting

The next Executive Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 20th at the home of Dennis and Pat Donahue, 2 Timothy Lane.  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner, Secretary

